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ST. RAPHAEL-WALLONDRI
“Sing unto the LORD, all the earth; shew forth from day to day his salvation” (1 Chronicles 16:23).

Dear Praying Friends:

We have many opportunities in the clinic to proclaim the salvation God has provided in Jesus Christ.
Recently, | heard one staff member talking to a patient about faith while preparing his medication.
Another worker talks to patients while taking their blood pressure. Another sings gospel songs
throughout the day. | asked an 85-year-old man if he had trusted Christ, and rejoiced to hear that he
was saved the previous week after Pastor Thelamour’s preaching service.

The gatehouse/storage building is almost complete. The
men have done a good job and are proud of their work.
We went ahead with building the Haitian toilet since the
funds were available. However, there were torrential
rains the night the underground masonry work was b S
completed, and it all caved in. We all accepted this as “ i
God’s will, but redoing the work put the project over o
budget. The men worked hard to replace all that had
been lost, and that building is almost finished.

We have been praying for the bokor (voodoo priest) on the other side of the
stream. He has not yet trusted Christ, but a bokor in another area did. Pastor
Tim Bower went with members of the church, and they helped the man burn
all his voodoo things.

Praise We are seeing about 130 new patients in the clinic each month, along with 500 return visits.
That gives us many opportunities to proclaim God’s Word. It also means long days, and we
are looking forward to a vacation the last two weeks of July.

Carrie Sieger, a recent RN graduate, is coming for several weeks.

Projects Our Lord has encouraged me to make the next project a house. The cost estimate was
$45,000, but it may now be a bit higher. Construction material costs are going up again, and
the president recently announced a 50% increase in the minimum daily wage for unskilled
workers. Meanwhile, I am making plans for temporary housing elsewhere on the Maranatha
campus. | hope to get much of the needed work done during the clinic vacation.

Prayer The big annual voodoo festivals will take place later this summer. So many people have
heard the Word of God, but have chosen to serve Satan. Please pray that the power of the
Gospel will be displayed in Haiti, and especially in the Wallondri area.

“O give thanks unto the LORD, for he is good, for his mercy endureth forever” (1 Chronicles 16:34).
God is good, and He is merciful, and He has provided salvation that is available every day for those
who come to Him. May we be faithful to proclaim this message to all the earth!

In our Lord’s service,

Rv. Crre

Anne Livingston, MD
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